
	
  
 
Hi Everyone: 
 
Hope everyone is having a good summer! 
 
Looking at setting up a Training day next month if possible. I have to find the appropriate 
property first.  If anyone has any idea’s let me know. 
 
Fall Hunt Test:  Keith Winch has been working on the fall test.  He has secured the judges for 
the test and will now also be looking for help for the field as well as gunners. We will need 
someone to transport the trailer to the site on Friday August 22nd.  Our fall test will be in August 
at Stillroven Farms and has been opened for entries.  The club has already hit our limit for 
master at 60 dogs last I looked on entry express.  Please let Dennis Long (Head Marshal), Keith 
Winch (Chairman) or myself (Helper) know if you would be able to help at the test - even if it is 
only for half a day.  CFRC will also be having a raffle at the test, so if you would like to donate to 
the raffle please bring to the test Saturday or Sunday so it can be displayed.  Raffles are always 
a great source to help reduce some of the costs associated with the test. 
 
I received an email and our club has been asked by Bass Pro to host a booth for the upcoming 
Fall Hunting Classic on the weekend of August 16 or August 17, 2014 from approximately 11am 
to 5PM, either day would work.  They would like for us to host a demo as well during that time.  I 
have forwarded the request to the board.  It has been fun in the past, kind of short notice but I 
think it could be done.  Would have to have members of the club sign up for shifts probably do 2 
three-hour shifts and if possible have one of the members during those shifts do a demo.  It 
would be fun to show the different ages, we could do Junior, Senior and Master levels.  Let me 
know if you might be interested in helping out with the booth. 
 
Congratulations to everyone that has been running their dogs and bringing “Orange” home on 
the dashboard.  Also, to those earning their “Title’s” this summer. 
 
Happy Training and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions, 
 
Gabriele 
President, CFRC 
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Some New Titles from this season. ( This newsletter is on a tight deadline so please 
send me any news; I'll be sure to get it out next time! ) 
 
Adele - Junior title - Scott Kling - PPRC in June 
Fisher - Senior title - Scott Kling - GVRC in June 
Autumn - Master title - Scott Kling - GVRC in June 
Anna - Junior title - Brian Cooke - CWRC in June 
Brook - Senior title - Betty King - CRC in July 
---------------------- 
LRCGD	
  	
  WC/AWC	
  TEST	
  &	
  POTLUCK	
  	
  
Sunday,	
  August	
  3,	
  2014	
  	
  at	
  9:00	
  AM	
  at	
  Vicki	
  Carson’s	
  in	
  Elizabeth,	
  CO*	
  
All Labradors and their owners are cordially invited to attend. Invite your friends and puppy 
people to join us!  Please bring a potluck dish to share-no alcohol, please. Remember to bring 
shade and water for you and your dog, a crate, 
whistle, leash, flat buckle collar, hat, sunscreen, bug spray and no white clothing. 
COST:	
  $25	
  PER	
  DOG	
  
DATE:	
  AUGUST	
  3,	
  2014	
  	
  	
  	
  CLOSES	
  JULY	
  30!	
  	
  Contact	
  Rosann	
  for	
  details!	
  
Chairperson:	
  Rosann	
  Poltrone-­‐Pease,	
  303-­‐795-­‐8050	
  call	
  before	
  8:30pm	
  or	
  
sunroselabs@comcast.net	
  
-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐ 
 
HEATSTROKE	
  

Dogs	
  Naturally	
  magazine	
  published	
  these	
  reminders.	
  
	
  
Heatstroke	
  is	
  defined	
  as	
  having	
  a	
  temperature	
  of	
  105F	
  (or	
  higher),	
  
excessive	
  panting,	
  hyperventilation,	
  increased	
  salivation,	
  dry	
  gums	
  that	
  
become	
  pale,	
  grayish	
  and	
  tacking,	
  rapid	
  or	
  erratic	
  pulse,	
  weakness,	
  
confusion,	
  inattention,	
  vomiting,	
  diarrhea	
  and	
  possible	
  rectal	
  breeding.	
  
	
  
If	
  you	
  think	
  your	
  dog	
  is	
  suffering	
  from	
  heatstroke,	
  you	
  should:	
  	
  

• Get	
  the	
  dog	
  into	
  the	
  shade	
  
• Apply	
  cool	
  (not	
  cold)	
  water	
  to	
  the	
  inner	
  thighs,	
  stomach	
  and	
  foot	
  pads	
  
• Use	
  running	
  water;	
  do	
  not	
  submerge	
  your	
  dog	
  as	
  this	
  could	
  cool	
  the	
  dog	
  too	
  rapidly	
  
• Don't	
  cover	
  the	
  dog	
  
• Keep	
  the	
  dog	
  moving	
  slowly	
  
• Offer	
  small	
  amounts	
  of	
  cool	
  water	
  to	
  drink,	
  no	
  performance	
  drinks!	
  
• Get	
  to	
  your	
  vet	
  who	
  will	
  check	
  for	
  kidney	
  and/or	
  liver	
  damage	
  and	
  DIC	
  (disseminated	
  

intravascular	
  coagulopathy)	
  which	
  can	
  occur	
  hours	
  or	
  days	
  later.	
  

	
  

	
  


